
Overlooking the Lake of the Ozarks 

Kent Memorial Lutheran Church 
184 Sunset Hill Drive 

P. O. Box 155 
Sunrise Beach, MO   65079 
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EACH SUNDAY 
 

 8:00 AM Worship Service  (Outside *) 
 9:00 AM Fellowship 
 10:00 AM Worship Service  (Inside) 
  

~ David R. Beese, Pastor ~ 
 
 Office 573-374-5267 
 Fax 573-374-8028 

 

 Email Office@KentMemorial.com 
 Website www.KentMemorial.com 
 

* Weather permitting 
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For the On-Line Calendar, CLICK LINK BELOW  
www.kentmemorial.com/kentnews/2015-07_cal.pdf�
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A WORD FROM PASTOR DAVE  

Jesus said, “Come unto me all you who labor and are heavy laden and I will give 
you rest.”  I think this passage from the Scriptures has given many people peace 
for the present and hope for the future. 

I can remember many times as a young boy growing up on a dairy farm in north-
ern Illinois when I helped my dad milk the cows.  I would try to help by carrying a 
large bucket of milk into the cooler.  As he saw me struggling with the weight of 
the bucket he would come, put his hand over mine, and help me carry the burden.  
Dad would bear most of the burden and the task would get done. 

Many times in life we have difficult burdens to carry also.  Our heavenly father is 
willing to bear the burdens of life with us.  We survive because our Father bears 

the heaviest parts of the burden.  There isn’t a problem or difficulty which any of us faces that he refuses to 
help us solve.  He always stands ready!! 

Not only does our heavenly Father help us carry the burdens of life but God also gives us the strength to car-
ry out the mission he has for us personally and as the church.  There isn’t a task too large that we can’t do 
without the help of Christ who is present with us through is Holy Spirit.  What might God be calling on YOU to 
do as part of YOUR personal ministry or part of YOUR corporate ministry at Kent?  Families need help!  
Schools need help!  Laurie Care Center and Knolls, The Senior Center, Community For Christ all need help!  
Our congregation needs help!   How can you be a part of the team in whatever area God is calling on you? 

Remember the words of St. Paul…..  “I can do al things through Christ, who strengthens me.”  Ask for God’s 
help!  Then trust God to deliver, and then rely on God to be with you every step of the way. 
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Interesting facts on Mark’s Gospel from which our G ospel texts come from this year:  

Mark’s Gospel is the nearest thing we will ever get to a report on Jesus’ life.  His great characteristic is real-
ism.  If ever we are to get anything approaching a biography of Jesus, it must be based on Mark, for it is Mark 
who gives us the facts of Jesus’ life in the simplest and the most dramatic way.  

Mark never forgot the divine side of Jesus.  He begins his Gospel with the declaration of faith, “The beginning 
of the gospel of Jesus Christ, the Son of God.”  He leaves us in no doubt about what he believed Jesus to be. 

At the same time there is no gospel which gives such a human picture of Jesus.  In fact, sometimes Mark’s 
picture is so human that the later gospel writers alter it a little because they were almost afraid to say what 
Mark said. 
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JULY SCRIPTURE LESSONS 
 

June 5, 6th Sunday after Pentecost 
1st Reading................................................. Ezekiel 2:1-5 
Psalm ............................................................. Psalm 123 
2nd Reading .................................. 2 Corinthians 12:2-10 
Gospel ........................................................ Mark 6:1-13 
 

July 12, 7th Sunday after Pentecost 
1st Reading................................................. Amos 7:7-15 
Psalm ...................................................... Psalm 85:8-13 
2nd Reading .........................................Ephesians 1:3-14 
Gospel ...................................................... Mark 6:14-29 
 

July 19, 8th Sunday after Pentecost 
1st Reading............................................ Jeremiah 23:1-6 
Psalm ............................................................... Psalm 23 
2nd Reading .......................................Ephesians 2:11-22 
Gospel ........................................... Mark 6:30-34, 53-56 
 

July 26, 9th Sunday after Pentecost 
1st Reading............................................ 2 Kings 4:42-44 
Psalm .................................................. Psalm 145:10-18 
2nd Reading .......................................Ephesians 3:14-21 
Gospel ......................................................... John 6:1-21 
 

 

STAFF 
 

 
Rev. David R.Beese ......................................................... Pastor 
Tracy Garrett ......................Office Secretary & Newsletter Editor 
Kathleen Marco ........................... Organist, Vocal Choir Director 
Joyce Wanamaker ......................................... Assistant Organist 
Toni Wagner ........................................... Handbell Choir Director 
Tracy Garrett .............. Coordinator of Worship & Artistic Ministry  
Helen Oldham ................................... Prayer Chain Chairperson 
Lester Clark, Dan Garrett, 
 Ken Gerardy & Michael Wagner............ Sound Technicians 
 ................................................................................. Webmaster  

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 

 2015 COUNCIL MEMBERS 
 

Committee Assignments 
 

Jim Mellody .................................................................. President 
Gary Esbeck ................................ ����������	�
���
��������
�����  
Carol Hansen ............................................... Christian Education 
Brian Kuckler ................................................ Christian Education 
Eldeen Hanke ........................................................... Evangelism 
Andrew Renken ...................................... Finance & Stewardship 
Bill Blomberg ................................................................. Property 
Lynn Burke .................................................................... Property 
Mark Kelly ............................................................ Social Ministry 
Pastor Dave Beese ............................................. Mutual Ministry 
Joyce Wanamaker ........................................... Worship & Music 
Gail Kruse ...................................................... Youth / Kent Krew 
Jim Clements ........................................... Long Range Planning 
 .............................................................................. Ministry Fund 

 
Council Appointed Positions 

 

Carol Hanson ............................................. Recording Secretary 
Gail Kruse ................................................................... Treasurer 
Warren Pray ................................................. Financial Secretary 
Ken Gerardy ......................................... Building Fund Treasurer 
Linda Kimberling ................... Building Fund Financial Secretary 

A PUBLICATION OF 
Kent Memorial Lutheran Church, ELCA,  

Est. 1951 
P. O. Box 155 

184 Sunset Hill Drive 
Sunrise Beach, Missouri 65079 
Rev. David R. Beese, Pastor 

Phone: 573-374-5267   Fax: 573-374-8028 
(Fax Machine Answers After Five Rings!) 

Office@KentMemorial.com 
www.KentMemorial.com 

 

GENERAL FUND COUNTERS FOR JULY  

 07/05 Don Peterson, Gloria Peterson 
 07/12 Bob Kuecker, Janet Kuecker 
 07/19 Chuck Wanamaker, Joyce Wanamaker 
 07/26 Michael Wagner, Toni Wagner 



 

INCOME & EXPENSE REPORT* 
 

 Offerings and Income for May, 2015 .................................. $16,842 
 
 Actual Expenses for May, 2015 ......................................... $14,317 
 
 Monthly Budget Needs ...................................................... $16,296 
 
 Offerings and Income for January-May, 2015 .................... $70,292 
 
 Actual Expenses for January-May, 2015 ........................... $77,215 
 
 

Average Sunday Morning Attendance in May was 85. 
 
 

* Excludes Pass-Through Income/Expenses 
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NEWSLETTER ARTICLE DEADLINE 

FRIDAY, JULY 24, 2015  

Leave your articles in the church office, or e-mail your 
news to Tracy at Office@KentMemorial.com. 
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MAY 2015 BUILDING FUND REPORT 

KENT MEMORIAL LUTHERAN CHURCH 
 
 
 Bank Balance 5-1-15 ........................................... $3,066.77 
 Deposits, interest and adjustments ....................... 5,049.50 
 Payment to Mission Investment Fund ................... 4,000.00 
 Bank Balance 6-1-15 ........................................... $4,116.27 
 
 Mortgage Payment to MIF ................................... $4,000.00 
 Interest Paid .............................................................. 463.20 
 Principal Paid in May ........................................... $3,536.80 
 
 
 Mortgage Balance 5-1-15 ................................ $131,920.43 
 Principal Paid in May ............................................. 3,536.80 
 Mortgage Balance 6-1-15  ............................... $128.383.63 
 



Carla Glusing 
Dr. Brenda Hettinger 
Jack Hollingsworth 
Pam Hunt 
Hurricane Deck School 
Bev Kidder 
Kevan Kreifels 
Frank LaRock 
Marlene 
Keith Monroe 

Steve Mues 
Jill New 
Nancy O’Hara 
Maureen McCleary Rice 
Kurtis Rodine 
Rob 
Regina Robinette 
Barbara Schweiger 
Pat Shank 
Marshall Sherlock IV 

Ron Baltzer 
Bill 
Clarion 
Nea Carroll 
Bill Cleavinger 
Beverly Cunningham 
Charlotte Davis 
Terry Dewille 
Jennifer Fosler 
Scottie Friedleins 
Charles Gerardy 
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Joan Wilken 
John Yancey 
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Laurie Knolls Assisted Living 
610 Highway O / P.O. Box 1068 
Laurie, MO  65038   
 

Stanley Field Bernice Lansing 

If you are aware of anyone being admitted to or 
discharged from the hospitals or nursing homes, 
please notify the church office.  
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Pleasant Hill Health & Rehabilitation Center 
1300 Broadway 
Pleasant Hill, MO  64080 
 

Don Hays 

Laurie Care Center       
610 Highway O / P.O. Box 1068 
Laurie, MO  65038   
 

Betty Bennett 
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Eric Blomberg 
Ben Brammeier 
Aaron Davis 
Tanner Glodt 
Kristine Hubbard 

Jason Ites 
Adam Kralina 
Brandon Labath 
Glenn Maddock 
Adam Peterson 

Christian condolences & hope are extended to former Kent member Jan Kennedy, 
her children & their family on the death of Jim on June 17.  
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 07/03 Florence Bachman 
 07/06 Cindy Curchy 
  Kathleen Marco 
 07/08 Alexx Bennett 
 07/11 Joyce Burke 
 07/12 Charles Evans 
 07/15 Mike Ward 
  Rita Metz 
 07/16 Carol Gerardy 
 07/17 Linda Latham 
 07/18 Donna Young 
 07/20 David Jones 
  Cheryl Vinkavich 
 07/21 Michael Wagner 
 07/22 Ruth Osterbur 
 07/23 Gary Wiles 
  Stan Brandmeyer 
  Jackie Bueker 
 07/24 Eric Rosenthal 
 07/27 Wayne Langton 
  Bill Whitlow 
 07/28 Bill Pragman 
 07/29 Jim Ziehl 

If your birthday or anniversary isn’t listed, please contact the church 
office so we may include you in our congratulations!   
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 07/02/1977 Randy & Ruth Osterbur 38 years 
 07/02/2011 Robert & Barb Gislason 4 years 
 07/03/1984 Frank & Becky LaRock 31 years 
 07/04/1995 Gary & Teresa Jones 20 years 
 07/07/2003 Tom & Karen Fee 12 years 
 07/17/2004 Jeff & Shelly Carolus 11 years 
 07/18/1981 Dan & Tracy Garrett 34 years 
 07/24/1971 Jim & Evelyn Clements 44 years 
 07/27/1957 Jerry & Dee Hamman 58 years 
 07/28/1978 Gary & Florence Bachman 37 years 
 07/31/1965 Jim & Diane Ziehl 50 years 
 07/31/1971 Gary & Connie Esbeck 44 years 
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Unapproved Council Minutes - June 16, 2015 

In Attendance - Pastor Dave, Gail Kruse, Joyce Wanamaker, Jim Mellody, Andrew Renken, Carol Hansen, 
Eldeen Hanke, Bill Blomberg, and Brian Kuckler. 

Absent - Mark Kelly, Jim Clements, and Lynn Burke. 

Meeting called to order at 5:58 p.m. by President Jim Mellody.  

Dwelling in the Word- Pastor read from the Lutheran Magazine an article by Peter W. Marty entitled 
“Generosity”.  

Minutes - Motion to approve minutes was made by Gail Kruse, seconded by Andrew Renken. All approved. 

Treasurers Report - We reviewed the report given by Gail Kruse. A motion was made to approve the May 
report by Bill Blomberg seconded by Joyce Wanamaker. All Approved.  

Pastor’s Report - Pastor made a motion to accept ten new members. Eldeen Hanke seconded and all ap-
proved. We welcome ten new members:  Conrad Vinkavich, Eugene Melton, Katie & Bill Heaford, Gary & 
Denise Cover, Randy & Ruth Osterbur and Pastor Keith & Susan Lingwall. Central States Synod Assembly 
went well. Melba was surprised at the celebration of her 20 years as vice president of the Synod.  Discussion 
on what to do with the William & Jeri Hunter Memorial funds. Andrew Renken made a motion to transfer me-
morial funds to the ELCA Mission Investment Fund. Eldeen Hanke seconded the motion and all approved. 

Building Fund Report – Pastor Dave reported. Nothing to approve. 

Committee Reports – Property Committee- Bill Blomberg reported they have various projects going on. The 
sign is being worked on, vents have been cleaned and carpet cleaning is in the works. Bill Blomberg will try to 
get the benches outside washed and stained, weather permitting. Nothing to approve. 

Evangelism- Eldeen Hanke reported. Nothing to approve. 

Old Business - July 11th the Ministerial Alliance will be hosting the “Praise in the Park”. Kent Memorial will 
serve watermelon from 3 to 7 pm. Kent members will be asked to provide watermelons and help serve. The 
event will be held in the Laurie Park. There are still some undesignated Memorial funds that can be used as 
needed. “God’s Work. Our Hands” will be September 13th. Help will be needed. 

New Business - Need to look at getting updated email addresses for Kent members. Bids will be gathered for 
the parking lot resurfacing. Pastor requested we hire a professional to come and fix the nursery speakers and 
outdoor chimes.  

Correspondence- One thank you note received and read from Share the Harvest Food Pantry. 

Motion to adjourn was made by Eldeen Hanke, seconded by Joyce Wanamaker. All approved. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m. 

Closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 

Next meeting: July 21, 2015 at 6:00 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Carol Hansen, Recording Secretary 
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 Kent Handbells Kent Adult Choir  
 Toni Wagner, Director Kathleen Marco, Director 

 Wednesdays, 5:30 p.m.* Wednesdays, 6:30 p.m.** 
 

* Handbells will not rehearse in the summer. 

** Contact Kathleen Marco for choir’s summer rehearsal schedule. 
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August 9, 2015 at 7pm  

 
Featuring Tracy Garrett, Candace Hagan, Vanessa Heb rank,  

Margo Strothmann & Phillip Todd Westgate 

 

 $10 suggested donation 

 at the door 

There will be an exhibition of works by local artis ts during the cake & punch reception  
following the concert.  
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Gary & Denise Cover 
Gary & Denise come to Kent from Clinton United Methodist in Clinton, 
Missouri. Gary is an Attorney at Law at Cover and Hilton Law, and a Mu-
nicipal Judge. Denise is a legal assistant.  

Denise grew up in Cole Camp and was a member of St. Paul’s Lutheran 
Church.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Bill & Katie Heaford 

Bill and Katie Heaford moved to the lake from Dysart, Iowa (near Water-
loo in northeast Iowa).  Bill is a retired banker, and Katie is a retired mu-
sic teacher. They live in Kinchlow Hollow Cove, mile marker 25.  Their 
daughter, Anne Happel, and her husband, Adam, live on a farm south of 
Vinton, Iowa.  They have a son Beckett, age 4, and a daughter, Kinzlee, 
age 2. Our son, Brett Heaford, and his wife, Kearstyn, were just married 
and live in Las Vegas. 

Bill enjoys golfing, fishing, and walking our two dogs:  Cooper, the gold-
en retriever, and Toby, a little shelter beagle-bichon.  Katie enjoys all 
kinds of music, painting barn quilts, and walking (hope to return to play-
ing golf now that I'm retired).   

 
 
 

 
The Reverend Keith & Susan Lingwall 
Keith and Susan are natives of Des Moines, Iowa, and graduates in the 
same High School class of 1959!  After college study at Drake University 
and Augustana College, Rock Island, IL, they were married (52 years 
ago) and spent four years in seminary. 

Keith was ordained on a call to Thunder Bay, Ontario, Canada.  They 
have lived, besides there, in Hanover, KS, Fairfield, IA, Arvada, CO, and 
finally back to Des Moines.  Keith was the interim pastor here at Kent Me-
morial for a year before Pastor Dave arrived.  Susan is an educator, 
teaching special education in all the places where we’ve lived.  We are 
parents of four children, located now in Des Moines, St. Louis, and Den-
ver.  They are the parents of our eight grandkids.   

Winters find us in Tucson, AZ.  Our hobbies include sailing, fishing, and art.  We moved into our lake cabin which we 
have owned for fourteen years, downsizing drastically!  We look forward to an active life here and at Kent Memorial.  
 



Eugene Melton 
Born and raised in Las Cruces New Mexico (Southern NM), Gene 
served in the U.S. Navy and is an alumni of New Mexico State 
University. He  lived in Colorado the last 34 years until his recent 
move to the lake. 

He has three wonderful children ( 2 boys and 1 girl) and owns a 
small medical equipment company from which he is semi-retired 
and turning over the business to his two sons and nephew. Gene 
is single, enjoys traveling, hiking (walking), kayaking, swimming, 
boating and golf.  His new house is on the lake (cove) off of Lake 
Road RA.  
 

 
 
 
Randy & Ruth Osterbur 
Ruth and Randy relocated from Quincy, Illinois, in September 
2014 where they lived for 36 years.  Ruth came from northern Io-
wa and Randy from eastern Illinois. They met in northern Iowa 
where Randy was working. 
 

Ruth has been a mother/homemaker.  Randy retired in 2014 from 
the specialty grain exporting business.  We have 3 children and 1 
grandchild. 
 

We enjoy boating and golfing. 
 
 
 
 

 
Conrad Vinkavich 
A recent transplant to the lake area to be with his father and step-
mother, LaRoy & Cheryl Vinkavich, Conrad enjoys hunting and 
fishing as he settles into life at the lake. 
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Unapproved Minutes—June 2, 2015 

The June 2, 2015 WELCA meeting was called to order by President Pat Poretta and she opened the meeting 
with prayer.  Evelyn Clements led devotions.   

Following the devotions, Evelyn gave a report on the Newcomers luncheon hosted by WELCA in May.  
WELCA made $783.00 at the event while Community for Christ made $993.50 and collected 70 bottles of 
shampoo. 

Minutes of the previous meeting were read.  It was moved by Bea Pray and seconded by Linda Kimberling 
that the minutes be approved as read.  Motion carried.  There was no correspondence to present. 

The treasurer's report was presented.  There were questions on the report and Treasurer Joyce Wanamaker 
was able to provide the information. 

Pastor Beese reported that a memorial service for Edith Venske as been scheduled at Kent for 2PM on June 
27th.  The family has requested coffee and cake be served following the service.  A sign up sheet was passed 
to provide cakes.  The June hostesses, Shirley Clark and Marilyn Petersen, will be in charge of arranging 
kitchen help for this event. 

Standing Committee Reports 
Christian Action:  There were 11 ladies stuffing, 60 critters are ready to close, 50 critters and 16 sets of hats 
and booties are ready to go to Lake Regional.  Ingrid Niemann will deliver the critters and hats & booties. 

Community for Christ:  Help is needed for Thursday, June 4th and Saturday, June 6th. 

Laurie Care Center:  The next fund raiser is Friday, June 5th.  Tickets for the event are $15.00.  They are also 
raffling off a $250.00 gas card. 

Scrip Sales:  We have $787.29 in income from scrip sales.  Karen Mellody reported that we can now register 
on line to order our own gift cards with Kent still receiving the profit.  She has written out instructions on how 
to do this and can help walk us though it. 

Kent Klowns:  The Klowns will be standing in for Pastor Beese and leading worship at the Laurie Care Center 
on June 14th at 2PM. 

Senior Center:  The sign up sheet was passed. 

Sunshine Lady:  There were no cards sent in April.  In May she sent 2 sympathy cards and 4 get well cards.  
She also reported that she could use more get well cards. 

Care Core:  There were no services needed in May.  Barb Yount is the coordinator for June. 

Kids Klub:  No report. 

Soup Labels:  There were 43 Campbell Soup labels for a YTD total of 180.  There was 145 Box Tops for Edu-
cation for a YTD total of 514. 

Of those celebrating June birthdays, Evelyn Clements, Melba Bangert and Gladys Bohling were present. 

Old Business: 
The May Newcomers luncheon was discussed earlier in the meeting.  There was no other old business. 

New Business:   
Karen Pragman shared a list of supplies that will be needed for VBS and volunteers signed up to help provide 
these items. 

Wendy Blomberg  suggested that we be thinking of how to divide the proceeds from our annual rummage 
sale.  Social Ministry Committee, the Building Fund, and the fellowship hall carpet were suggested but no ac-
tion taken.  We will discuss it again at the July meeting.  Also in regards to the rummage sale, Pat Poretta re-
minded us that the entire proceeds from  “Shirley's Boutique” will go to the WELCA general fund.  As we are 
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not doing the bazaar in conjunction with our annual chili and soup luncheon those of us who are used to make 
craft projects to donate to the bazaar will need to have those ready for the the rummage sale. 

July Hostesses will be Linda Williams and Diane Reams.  July devotions will be Wendy Blomberg. 

Pat Poretta brought up our history of providing “camperships” to pay for a portion of the fee for Kent members 
who are attending Mid-Mo Bible Camp.  As of the date of the meeting we did not know if Micha Reth would be 
attending camp this year.  Diane Zeihl moved and Sharon Ballard seconded that we provide half the camp fee 
for Micha if she chooses to attend camp.  Motion approved. 

The meeting was adjourned and we gathered in a circle to share the Lord's Prayer. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy Fair 
Secretary pro-tem 

 REMEMBER TO BRING IN THOSE  

 BOX TOPS & LABELS  
 FOR SCHOOLS 

Save the label before you throw that bottle, box, o r can into the  
recycle bin.   

By redeeming the Box Tops & Labels for Education, we help our partner 
schools, Hurricane Deck Elementary & South Elementary, to purchase things like library 
books and playground/sports equipment. 

May brought in 43 Campbell Soup labels & 145 box tops! 

 Thanks for your help! 

Attention Crafters!   
 
Remember that the things you normally create for the Bazaar in the 
fall will need to be ready for Shirley's Boutique during the Rummage Sale,  
July 31 & August 1.  The Bazaar is being replaced by Shirley's Boutique 
and WELCA will keep those funds.  We appreciate your efforts!!! 
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Kent’s Annual Rummage Sale is Friday & Saturday, July 31 & August 1, 2015. Set up & pricing will be Thurs-
day, July 30, starting at 9:00 a.m.   

Good, clean, usable donated items can be brought anytime & put in the first two classrooms of the Fellowship 
Hall (parking lot side). 

 

Again, we are asking for NO TVs or COMPUTERS! 
 

Please have all your donations to the church by  

NOON ON THURSDAY, JULY 30  
 

AND put these dates on your calendar. We will need lots of help & donations! 

Sign up sheets are on the bulletin board. 
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SUMMER CRUISE WORSHIP 
July 22 / August 26 

 6:00 p.m. * 
 
Well, June was just too hot to raft up, but we’re going to try again! 
 
Join us July 22 for Cruise Worship. We will gather in the evening to raft up and wor-
ship together, then adjourn to a nearby restaurant for dinner.  

If you have a boat, you’ll be able to take on a few passengers. If you don’t have a 
boat, we’ll match you up with someone who has extra seats.  

Mark the dates in your calendar and watch the bulletin for more information. 

* If it’s too hot—or raining—we will reschedule. Changes will be announced on Sunday morning prior to the 
Cruise Worship. 

“God’s work. Our hands.” 2015 is Sunday, September 13 
Kent Memorial will again participate in the ELCA’s “God’s work. Our hands.” Sunday on Septem-
ber 13.  Last year, we sent more than 50 members into the community to help with projects & 
“Share Jesus With All.” This year, let’s double it! 

Start thinking about where your hands can be a vessel of service for God’s work.  Mow a neigh-
bor’s lawn, cook meals to stock the freezer of someone who is facing chemo treatments, paint a 
fence or stock shelves for a community service organization… The possibilities are only limited by 
your commitment.  Be sure to let the church office know your plans, whether you’re going it on 
your own or need a team to help.  

This year we will order t-shirts to proclaim our intent & invite others to join in. Shirts are priced from $6.50 to $11.00. We 
will take orders July 5-31—please make checks payable to Kent Memorial and write “t-shirt” in the memo line. 
 

“Go forth today and every day to love and serve God , to love and serve your neighbor,  
and to be God’s hands in the world.” 



� � 
 � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � 	 � 
 � �

� � 
 � ! " � , � � � �#�) �

����

�
���
��������������
���
���
��
���
���	
����
���
��������������
���
���
��
���
���	
����
���
��������������
���
���
��
���
���	
����
���
��������������
���
���
��
���
���	
���  
 
Here’s how your contributions met some of the need in our community. 

 

MAY, 2015 (number of needs calls):   

Electric - 2 

Rent - 2 

Car Repair - 1 

Total needs filled for the month:  5 

Total Dollars to our Community for the month: $329. 00 
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Community for Christ’s shelves are low on toilet paper, paper towel, toiletries like toothpaste, 
mouthwash and shampoo (no conditioner), canned fruit & canned vegetables, any brand (no green 
beans or corn, please). 
 
 

��
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Please add a couple of Blue Box items to your basket when you shop this month. 

 

 

Thank you for your continued generosity! 
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IN APPRECIATION   
In appreciation of the volunteer work done by Thrivent members of the Camden-Miller County 
Thrivent Chapter, Thrivent has given $150 to Kent Memorial Lutheran Church.  Each of the seven 
churches in the chapter received this amount.  As of June 30, the Thrivent chapter will be inactive.   

Kent Memorial will still have Thrivent advocates to promote 
Thrivent volunteer work.  Instead of Care Abounds Funds, 
Thrivent will be giving money through the Action Teams.  
Funds through Action Teams can be easily applied for by 
Thrivent Members by logging into their Thrivent account.  
Members of the team do not have to be Thrivent members. 

Community For Christ would like to thank Thrivent Financial for the $386.00 we 
received as matching funds for our style show & silent auction fundraiser. This 
was part of the “Care Abounds” money, and we are truly thankful for it.   

Sincerely,  
Nancy Beese 

Dear Friends 

I want to express my thanks for the generous gift given in my name to the Central 
States Synod to be used for lay leadership training and support. I am honored and 
humbled. It is a blessing to be part of such a loving congregation.  I give thanks to 
God for each and every one of you and the ministry we share at Kent Memorial.   

Peace,  
Melba Bangert 

A huge THANK YOU to all who made the June blood drive a 
success. Our goal was 25 pints—and with your help we collected 
 

 35 pints  
 

Thank you to those who provided cookies and  sandwiches, took down and set up tables and 
chairs, changed the sign out front, or helped in any way. You are appreciated. 

Sincerely, 
Joyce McHenry & the Community Blood Center of the Ozarks 

Clifford Stewart & Mildred McFaden Scholarship Foundation, 

I appreciate being chosen to receive this scholarship very much.  This money will 
be very helpful and will be put to good use.  Thanks to the [Stewart- McFaden] 
Scholarship Foundation, the family, and Kent Memorial Lutheran Church for 
providing this opportunity to me. 

Sydney Irwin 
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Attention youth who’ve completed Grade 4 but not yet entered Grade 10, there’s a Lutheran faith-based ex-
perience waiting for you at Camp Rising Sun, Lake of the Ozarks State Park.  

Information & registration forms are available in the church office and are due back to the camp by July 7.  

Vacation Bible School 2015 
 

Mount Everest-The Challenge 
 

This July, VBS will take kids through an icy expedition to Mount Ever-
est.  Each day using God's awesome power to overcome challenging 
obstacles will be the focal point of the Bible adventure.  Is there anyone 
more qualified to tell the Bible adventure than our very own PASTOR 
DAVE?  The answer is no.  So spread the word about VBS 2015.  Come 
to West Lake Christian Church on July 20-24 at 9:00-12:00, ages 5- 5th 
grade.  Remember rock solid Bible truths will guide VBS kids through 
life's challenges. 
 

Here are a few things Pastor Dave still needs to effectively teach the stories: 
¨ 1 large beige or tan canvas or tarp 
¨ large brown paper grocery bags—a lot of them! 
 

If items are marked, we can return them to you, probably not the grocery bags.  Please call the office or Karen Pragman 
if you have any of these items.  They can be placed in the library. 
 

Questions? Contact Karen Pragman, 573-374-6778. 

 You’re Invited! To the 

 VBS ICE SCREAM Social Kick-Off 
 Saturday, July 18 

 6:00 p.m. 

 West Lake Christian Church  

 (O Road, Laurie) 
 

Register your children & grandchildren for VBS & get a sneak 
peak at EVEREST while enjoying a cold, yummy treat. 


